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Vice Chairman McClain, Ranking Member Sheehy and Members of the House 

Transportation and Public Safety Committee, As Rep Stephens and I look at the District 9 

area of ODOT we want to make sure safety is always our first priority. When it comes to 

our local subdivisions when dealing with mowing of our highways the only thing 

consistent is the inconsistency.  

 

To hopefully help with an understanding with this issue, I want to describe what we are 

referring to. We are not talking about two lane highways within a village, with speed 

restrictions. These are not interstate highways but 4 lane highways with limited access 

and speed limits up to 60 miles an hour.  

 

My co-sponsor and I have brought this legislation forward to address an important issue 

in our area and across the great state of Ohio. I want the committee to know we have 

done our due-diligence before bringing the bill forward with no resolve. Vice Chair 

McClain, Ranking Member Sheehy, members of the transportation and safety committee 

this is why we stand before you today and would be glad to answer any questions. 

  
  
  
  


